[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the Tarrant Hinton Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall at 7.00pm on Monday 12th September 2016

Present: M Nathan, H.Fildes, , A Reynolds, C Hannam, District Councillor Skipwith  and  nine members of the public.

Apologies:  Cllr D Watt, Tim Smith, Iona Forge, Elaine and Steve Quay, Mrs Nathan
	

Minutes: 
Minutes of the meeting of 6th June 2016 were approved and signed.

Matters Arising:
All covered in the agenda


1/2/16 Finance:
a) At 12/9/2016 the balance at the bank was £662.03. Since the 
Since the last meeting Insurance premium of £176.30 was paid to Zurich Insurance and £47.19 for DAPTC subscription. 
b) The Audit papers have been returned with no matters requiring an additional  issues report. 
Once again there was a discussion about additional risk assessments, but this was resolved without additional charges.
c) This minute confirms that the the annual return has been approved by the Auditors and accepted by the Parish Council.


	
c) Parish Councillors had considered the questions raised in section 1 of the Annual Governance Statement were satisfied with the answers given. It was noted that: 
1) All items of income and expenditure were reported at each Parish Council Meeting, together with a Bank Reconciliation.
2) All expenditure was paid by cheque and required two signatures
3) The Parish Council has no cash.
4) The Parish Council has considered the risks arising for noncompliance with the law (Q2)  and potential litigation(Q8) and is satisfied with current arrangements.
The Annual Accounts for the year ended 31 March 2016 and the Annual 	Governance statement 2015/16 were approved by the Council and signed by 	the Chairman and the Clerk.
d) The Council thanked the Internal Auditor, Mr R Ellis for his continued assistance.




2/1/16 Planning:
	The following planning applications were received in the last year:	
	a) Apple Cottage Stables – Approval 14/10/2015
	b) High Banks  -  Approved
	c) Temporary Travellers Site – Approved by NDDC, awaiting DCC approval
	d) Improvements to Roadways  - GDSF Site

The Parish Council approved (with conditions) all the applications. 

Planning Application to continue with improved roadways for the GDSF was received in May. The Parish Council supports this application.

The meeting discussed the consultation concerning proposals from the Tri Council’s planning department. The Chairman offered to respond.

3/1/16 Highways:
a) The Council continues to seek a lower speed limit on the A354, particularly around the junction with the Valley road. Support has been received from Tarrant Gunville in the form of a well-supported petition. The Chairman would contact Tarrant Monkton again. 
Highways have confirmed that official speed checks on the A354 would cost £400, but would be accepted as valid evidence in any discussion concerning speed limits. It was agreed that the middle of September would be the most suitable time.

	
 
4/1/16 Steam Fair:
a) The clerk reminded the meeting that the GDSF would start on the Thursday before the Bank Holiday. Caravans and Traders would be allowed on site on the Monday before.
b) The Clerk would represent the PC at the Pre Steam Fair Meeting on 16th June.

5/1/16 Church: 
a) Congregations – Attendances have stabilised and congregations are still are still above national and local averages. Festival Services such as Easter, Harvest and Christmas continue to be well supported.
b) Finance – As a result of the decision by the Diocesan Board of Finance to remove the 2.5% discount for early payment of the share, the PCC had agreed to delay payment until the end of December. Income and expenditure are roughly in balance despite the “share” (paid directly to Salisbury), at £6500  this year, taking more than half our Church's income. 
c) Following the inspection in 2015 by the Diocesan Architect, quotations and applications for grants have been submitted to refurbish all the guttering. Estimated cost £3,800. Completed during 2016.
d) This year two new members have joined the PCC. During last year, Beryl Lawes and Joan Fry retired after many years of unstinting service. 
e) “ Breakfast Church” in the Village Hall  every other month, alternating with Tarrant Gunville has been introduced.


6/1/16Village Hall:
a) An anonymous donation had paid of the remaining amount owing to ACRE, as a result the Hall has no debts and has adequate income from lettings and the Solar Installation

7/1/16 Homewatch:
 The Chairman, Homewatch Coordinator, warned that all the normal scams were still operating: Distraction Thefts, Oil thefts, Telephone scam, Out building and Gardening equipment thefts.
Keep your eyes open  and challenge ( with caution if necessary) anything that looks odd or out of place and report it to the police if you are concerned.

8/1/16 AOB:
a) The Chairman reported that the new Waste Transfer site would probably adjacent to Sunrise Industrial Estate. 
b) The Clerk reported that proposals for the next culling of rural buses be put out to consultation in the next few days.


9/1/16 Date of Next Paish Council meeting:
 T.B.A. September 2016, Tarrant Hinton Village Hall,



H.Fildes                       
Clerk                                                                              6    June 2016                                               






